
 

Board of Selectmen 

Public Hearing  

 August 25, 2015 
 

Present: Wendy Brien-Baker, Chairman; Alan Urquhart, Selectman; James Bailey III, Selectman; and 

Iris Campbell, Selectmen’s Secretary. 

 

In Attendance: Michael Pon, Robyn Payson, David Marazoff, James Bouchard, Joyce Bosse, Joyce 

Peace, Margaret Curtis, Dana Brien, Leigh Bosse, Arthur Kaufman,  

 

Chairman Brien-Baker opened the public hearing at 6:23 p.m. 

 

Mr. Bouchard was in to represent the property owner Whitney Powers, who had made application to 

the Board for a discretionary preservation easement on a barn located at 585 Center Road. 

 

Mr. Marazoff, the Town’s Assessor, explained to the Board the Town’s adopted method of grading a 

building on which a discretionary preservation easement has been applied for.  His recommendation 

was to adjust the appraisal by 25%. 

 

After a short discussion Chairman Brien-Baker closed the public hearing at 6:40 p.m. 

 

 

A true record. 

 

 

Iris Campbell 

Selectmen’s Secretary 

 

 

 

Approved by:       Date:  September 8, 2015  

Hillsborough Board of Selectmen 

 

 

       

Wendy Brien-Baker, Chairman 

 

 

        

Alan Urquhart, Selectman 

 

 

       

James Bailey III, Selectman 


